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From our CEOðJohn McKenna 

Dear NCCH Tenants, 
 
New Head Office for NCCH 
 
After 31 years, NCCH finally has its own 
home in Lismore, as we moved into our 
own new office at 107 Molesworth Street. 
Lismore. We had run out of space in our old 
office in Carrington Street and had been 
looking for suitable office space to cater for 
our current and potential size for almost 
three years. We finalised the purchase of 
the property earlier in the year and en-
gaged KoHo to work with our staff to design 
the new office layout. We engaged local 
building company Field Constructions to 
complete the internal and external refur-
bishment and moved into our new offices 
on the 24

th
 of October.  We have included a 

óbeforeô and óafterô photo of our new office 
(see page 5) so you will be able to see the 
improvements made by NCCH to the exter-
nal look of the building. 
 
We have had a number of queries about 
why we purchased our own building rather 
than continuing to rent and the simple an-
swer is, it made better financial sense to 
buy rather than rent. 
 
When Hariet, our Chief Financial Officer did 
the sums on whether to rent or buy, the 
buying option was the most sensible. Not 
only do we get a brand new office that 
meets our current and future needs, we 
also have four commercial tenancies and 
16 car spaces which provide us with an 
income that helps to pay our mortgage and 
owning our own building provides us with 
an asset that will appreciate over time. 
 
I recently finished reading David Suzukiôs 
book ñThe Sacred Balance ï Rediscovering 
Our Place in Natureò and came across two 
passages which I thought highlighted the 
importance of communities and is an exam-
ple of what we mean with our new values 
statement, 
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ñStable commu-
nities and neigh-
bourhoods are a 
prerequisite for 
happiness, for 
productive and 
rewarding lives, for a crucial sense of secu-
rity and belonging. They are a bottom line 
for the health and happiness of human be-
ings. It is not economics that creates com-
munity but love, compassion and coopera-
tion. Those qualities exist in individuals and 
are expressed between people. And they 
cannot be fully expressed in isolation, with-
out context, cut off from their place in time 
and space, their source in the natural 
world.ò 
 
ñProtect the vigour and diversity of local 
communities. The social unit that will be the 
greatest stability and resilience into the fu-
ture is the local community, which provides 
individuals and families with a sense of 
place and belonging, fellowship and sup-
port, purpose and meaning. The local com-
munity provides a common history and cul-
ture, shared values and a shared futureé It 
is important to support the local community 
to keep it vibrant, because without strong 
local communities we certainly will not be 
able to save the mosaic of all communities 
on the planet. Some simple homilies for 
how to support the local community are 
shop locally, eat locally and seasonally, hire 
locally, work locally, play locally.ò 
 
This is why NCCH has been housing our 
local communities since 1984 and intend to 
keep a focus on strengthening our local 
communities into the future. 
 
As we get closer to the end of another year 
(where did the time fly to?) and this will be 
the last newsletter of the year, I would like 
to wish all of our tenants a Merry Christmas 
and thank the Directors and staff of NCCH 
for the great job they have done throughout 
the year to continue to strengthen our busi-
ness and improve the level of service to our 
tenants and clients. 

John McKenna  

 
PS: Photos from our AGM appear on pg 5! 

Whatôs in this issue ... 
 
Page 2: 
* Housing & Communities update 
* Finance reminder 
 
Page 3: 
* Emergency Maintenance 
* 2016 Tenant Forums 
* Lismore & Tweed Office updates 
   
Page 4: 
* Digital Inclusion Survey 
* Grafton Office Update 
* Tenant Council News 
    
Page 5: 
* Photo Gallery 
 
Pages 6-7: 
* Community Noticeboard 
 
Page 8: 
* Emergency Contractors List 
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NCCH acknowledges the Bundjalung, Arakwal, Gumbaynggir and Yaegl peoples who are the traditional custodians of the land that comprises the Northern Rivers. 

NCCH offices will 

close for the 

Christmas/New Year 

break from 

1pm Thursday, 

24 December 

(Christmas Eve) 

and will re-open for 

business at 9am 

on Monday, 

4 January 2016. 

 

The Management 

and Staff of NCCH 

would like to wish 

our clients a happy 

and safe festive 

season. 
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From the Housing & Communities General Manager 

2015 Tenant Survey 
 
Thank you to all our tenants who responded to the 2015 Tenant Survey. More than 30% of 
all our tenants responded and we would like to acknowledge all those people for taking 
the time to help us out. 
 
Along with the feedback you provide to our staff every day, the results from this compre-

hensive survey form not only confirms where we are doing well, but also helps us to prioritise areas for improvement. 
 
The key points were: 
 
Á Overall, 93% of tenants were satisfied (or better) with the services we provide. This is  an outstanding result and a 
further improvement from the 2104 survey; 

 
Á Most (tenants) were satisfied with the repairs and maintenance service (88%), also a big improvement from 2014; 
 
Á Other areas of very positive feedback included the property condition; staff communication and information; being 
treated fairly; staff attitudes; quality of completed maintenance;  

 
Á 92% of tenants believed they got ñvalue for moneyò from NCCH and a similar proportion of tenants were satisfied 
with their neighbourhood and in feeling safe in their home 

 
Á 98% of those who responded were satisfied with the quality of this newsletter (and most tenants wanted it to con-
tinue to be printed and sent out every 3 months ï which it will) 

 
Á NCCH has more work to do in relation to its handling of complaints. Many tenants made it clear to us that we need-
ed to respond better when a complaint is made, including our timeliness. This will be a key area of work for NCCH, 
work which has actually already commenced. The Tenant Council will also be involved in our efforts to improve 
complaint-handling at NCCH. 

 
Á Many tenants made clear their fears that, if NCCH were to grow, that our levels of services would fall. We have 
heard that message loud and clear and NCCH is committed to further improving our service levels, certainly not 
going backwards! 
 

Thanks again to everyone who responded. A copy of the Tenant Survey report is available 
to any tenant who wants to have a copy. Simply contact your local office. A copy of the 
Report will also be on our website very soon.  
 
Finally, congratulations to the two tenants who won the ñentry-prizesò of $250 each. Those 
tenants have recently been notified. 
 

Colin Jones  

A reminder about making payments to NCCH 

Just a reminder to tenants that, if youôre making a payment to NCCH online or at the bank, 
you need to include your Bank ID number in the description including what the payment is  for 
é eg. ñ200 rentñ or ñ700 waterò.  If there is enough room to include your surname, that would 
also be helpful. 

 
This will ensure that any funds paid by you to NCCH are received into your account and not into someone 
elseôs account by mistake!  
 
The Finance Team would like to wish all of our tenants a very safe & happy festive season! 
 

Hariet, Tanya, Linda & Anthea 
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Emergency Maintenance over the Christ-
mas/New Year period .. who to call??? 
 
The list of contractors who will be available over the 
holidays appears on the last page of this newsletter. 
 
Please only contact contractors if you have an emer-
gency maintenance issue.   
 
What is an emergency maintenance issue? 
 
È Hot water system stops working 
È Drains are blocked 
È Water pipes burst 
È Major water leaks 
È The entire stove/oven stops working 
È all lights are out in the property, or unable to 

secure property. 
 
The contractor will ask you what the issue is and will 
determine if it constitutes an emergency. 
 

Andrea & Craig from the 
Property & Development Team 

NCCH Tenant Forums in 2016 

Tweed Office Update 

A cheery hello to all our tenants in the Tweed 
and Byron Shires. We will be taking a well-
earned break over the Christmas period and 
look forward to seeing you all again in the New Year. 
 
Donôt forget if you need to come in and see your tenancy 
manager then it is best to ring and make an appointment as 
they are often out and about on inspections or at community 
meetings. 
 
We wish you all a safe and happy holiday season and ask if 
you are travelling to please take care on the roads. 
 

All the best from the Tweed Teamð 
Dane, Lisa, Kylie, Helaine & Jenny 

Providing homes, Improving lives, Strengthening communities 

Save the Dates! 
 
The dates have been set for our 
Tenant Forums for 2016.  
Please make a note  of the 
dates/locations: 
 
10 FebruaryðBallina RSL 

13 AprilðSouth Tweed Sports Club 

8 JuneðByron Bay Community Centre 

10 AugustðCasino 

12 OctoberðGrafton RSL Club 

 
A óChristmas in Julyô function will be held once 
again for our Tweed area tenants as it is always a 
popular event. A similar function has also been 
suggested for our tenants in Goonellabah/Lismore 
after the recent Christmas Lunch was such a suc-
cess! 
 
Guest speakers are yet to be announced, howev-
er, the $50 gift card lucky door prizes will be mak-
ing a return in 2016! 
 
 

 
Donôt forget that the Tenant 
Forums are open to all our 
tenants and are a wonderful 
opportunity for you to have 
your say! 

Tenant 
Forums 

Seasons greetings from the Lismore Tenancy team to all our 
tenants in the Richmond area! 
 
Thank you for being so patient during our move to the new 
office. We have settled in well and look forward to seeing 
some of you here at Level 1, 107 Molesworth Street, Lis-
more, if you have some time to pop in and say hello. 
 
We have had some staff changes in our 
team with Roni Visekruna leaving the North-
ern Rivers area and heading south. 
 

 
Bernadette Carter coming on board as 
our Arrears Support Officer. Bernadette is 
available to support any tenant who would 
like assistance in how to address their rent 

and non-rent debt, and will also be contacting tenants over 
the coming months to offer her assistance. 
 
We are also sad to be saying goodbye to 
Victoria, the Tenancy Manager for the Ballina 
area. We thank her for her wonderful service to 
the organisation and wish her well in her new life 
as a stay-at-home Grandma. 
 
Please do not hesitate to give me a call if you would like to 
discuss any issue you are having with your tenancy. I can 
be contacted on 6627 5321. 

 
 
 

Clare Kable 
Richmond Area Manager on 

behalf of the 
Lismore Tenancy Team 

From the Lismore Tenancy 
Team 
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A big hello to all of our tenants in the Clarence region! 
 
We would like to wish you all a very safe and happy festive season and take this opportunity to draw your attention to a 
couple of reminders below: 
 
ď Emergency maintenance issues over the holiday breakðplease refer to the list of contractors on the back page of 

this newsletter for information on who to call for your location.  Please remember that this is for emergency 
maintenance issues only. 

ď We have already been feeling the effects of the usual summer storm season! Contact SES in case of emergency 
on 132 500. More information is available from the Storm Safe website www.stormsafe.com.au  

ď We have found some interesting information on the Community Justice Centres website, one of 
which is the fact sheet entitled ñBetter ways to handle conflictò.  Click here for their website where 
you can download a copy of any fact sheet that may be relevant to you. 

 
 

From the Grafton TeamðKris, Helen, 

Amanda, Terri and Jelena 

Digital Inclusion 
 
Infoxchange is a company that uses technology to try and create a fairer Australia. 
 
Infoxchange is researching broadband connection and use among Australia's social housing 
residents. As government and other services progressively move online, Infoxchange want to try and measure how pre-
pared Australians are for any future changes. 
 
For those NCCH tenants who are not suffering from ñsurvey fatigueò, you can complete the survey online at http://
www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2236231/Social-Housing-Social-Broadband-Resident-Survey. 
 
Hard copy surveys are also available by contacting your local NCCH office. 
 
You will need to be quick é. the survey closes on 20

th
 December 2015! 

From the Housing & Communities General Manager continued... 

From the staff in our Grafton Office 

Providing homes, Improving lives, Strengthening communities 

Tenant Council News 

The Tenant Council has been hard at work again this year, with the major piece of work being the companyôs review of 
its Strategic Plan.  We worked with the Board of Directors and Senior Management to put forward the views of tenants 
as to how we would like to see the company as it works towards a bigger and brighter future. 
 
During the year, we farewelled Barbara Waters after 10 years of service on the Tenant Council, and we welcomed our 
two newest membersðWarren Morgan & Ivon Blackðwho are being brought up to speed by the existing members, 
Dolores, Peter & Marianne on how to assist tenants if they contact them. We will include their contact details once 
theyôre up & running. 
 
A reminder that you can call the Tenant Council rep in your area if you have any issues you would like raised and calls 
are treated confidentially. 
 
    Doloresð(02) 6643 1209 

    Peterð(02) 6624 2619 

    Marianneð0408 821 230  
 
 
The Tenant Council would like to wish all tenants a very Merry Christmas and Happy New 
Year. We look forward to seeing you next year at one of the Tenant Forums! 

http://www.stormsafe.com.au
http://www.cjc.justice.nsw.gov.au/Pages/com_justice_publications/com_justice_factsheets.aspx
http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2236231/Social-Housing-Social-Broadband-Resident-Survey
http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2236231/Social-Housing-Social-Broadband-Resident-Survey
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Photo Gallery 

Providing homes, Improving lives, Strengthening communities 

NCCH AGM ð25 November 2015 

Before & after photos of the exterior of NCCHôs new 

Lismore office at 107 Molesworth Street, Lismore 


